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Cherokee APT Meeting Minutes – April 17, 2013
 Cherokee School – IRC
Attendees

Board Members: Colleen Berto, Mike Borkowski, Tammy Fiordaliso, Jeff Folker, Catherine Gildersleeve, Michelle Gramza, Kendall Haight, Mary Kay Hanlon, Catherine Harling, Susan Loiacano, Jen Lower, Kirsten Maxwell, Megan Medica, Michelle Newman, Deb North, Judi Olenick, Liz Olsen, Julie Pasinato, Cyncy Schacher, Natalie Torcolese, Ellen Trager, Leanne Trela, Desiree Witte, Jamie Wolf
Guests: Adriana Arpino, Bettina Carlson, Monica Cardestam, Nancy Collins, Wiebke Droege, Laura Flynn, Sophia Koliatsis, Jennifer Mulloy, Jennifer Mower, Kelli Morehead, Ingrid Prieditis, Suzanne Thomas, Kristen Weisberg
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 by President Desiree (Dez) Wittee.

APT President’s Report – Desiree Witte 

· Quote of the month: “Many people are good at talking about what they are doing, but in fact do little.  Others do a lot but don’t talk about it; they are the ones who make a community live.” –Jean Vanier.  Dez wants to thank the APT for being doers and helping enrich our children’s school environment.  The hard work, dedication, and positive attitude make the Cherokee community a great place to be. She is very proud to be part of it.

· Michelle Gramza’s book discussion of: Parenting For Good: Practical Advice For Parents-5 Things You Can Do To Impact Your Kid(s) Character by Dr. Marvin Berkowitz will be at the end of the Cherokee APT meeting today.
· Thank you to Spirit of 67 and our Fine Arts Co-Chairs Holly Sheridan and Kim Galvin for bringing the Jabali African Acrobats to Cherokee School.  Sounds like they put on quite a performance!
· Also, a big thanks to Natalie Torcolese and Pride Haggerty, our Special Events Co-Chairs, for helping Mrs. Kass with the Inquiring Minds Science Night. Families created marble runs that took approximately 15 seconds to run their course.
· Cherokee Yearbook for 2012-2013 has been ordered so thank you to Mike Borkowski and Judi Olenick who have been very busy!!! Thank you for your efforts. 
· Thank you to Jen Lower for helping Spirit Wear be so successful!
· Incoming Kindergarten Parent Information Night, Thursday, March 7th at Cherokee School went well.  There was a question and answer session for incoming Kindergarten parents.
· All but second grade has been through Time Zone.  As always, it has been a very enjoyable year! They are looking forward to moving back to Deer Path in a more permanent space.  Thank you to Michelle Newman and Mary Kay Hanlon.
· Our gratitude goes out to our Staff Appreciation Co-Chairs, Megan Medica and Tracy Chocol, for providing treats for Cherokee teachers and staff during Family Sharing Night on April 24. We would also like to thank Jenn Goldman and Tara Eggers for getting ready for Teacher Appreciation week: May 6-May 10.
· Spirit of 67 Home Tour: May 2
· Next School Board Meeting: April 23, in the Cube at DPM:  6:00 Family Time, 7:00 School Board Meeting.
· You can start ordering School Pak. If you do it through the link on the school website, the Spirit will receive money back.
· Kelly Jackson is joining us today.  As most of you are aware, we will have a new Cherokee Principal, Mrs. Kelly Jackson, effective July 1, 2013. Mrs. Jackson has served in Wilmette Schools in Illinois and East Grand Rapids Schools, in East Grand Rapids, Michigan. These are two of the finest schools in their respective states, and she was a peak-performer in each.  We are very excited to welcome her to Cherokee!!!
Teacher/Staff Report – Sheila Osman

Kindergarten:  We continue to work on problem solving in math.  We have already made sea creature story problems and will be starting frog story problems soon.  We are also working on measurement this month.  We are talking about tools to use to measure time, length, temperature, and weight.  The students have been practicing measuring different items in the classroom with unifix cubes.  In reading we did the Mrs. Wishy Washy story and acted it out.  The kids had a blast!  We are currently reading "Cookie's Week" and the children are creating their own versions of the story.  We continue to work hard in Team Read.  The kids are reading in their guided reading groups, responding to stories, and also doing a lot of writing.  In our classrooms the children have been writing in their journals, writing responses to pictures, and even writing their own stories!

First Grade:  First grade students raised $862 for Heifer International - an organization whose mission it is to work with communities to end hunger and poverty and care for the Earth.  The students collected money by searching for loose change in couch cushions and in the car.  They also earned money by doing chores at home.  The children worked to sort the money they collected and count it.  Students then worked in small groups to create lists of possible items that could be purchased using the money they raised.  Then, each class voted on a final donation list.  The children wrapped up their study of Africa by creating African Commercials with Mrs. Mobile in ILI.  They were able to demonstrate many of the facts they learned about the different geographic regions in Africa.  Their finished products are on the class websites.  Last week, first graders began learning about rain forests.  Thus far, the students have learned about the layers in the rain forest and the geographic locations of rain forests.  Over the course of the next several weeks, the students will learn about rain forest animals and products, as well as deforestation.

Second Grade:

We are applying our skills in the computer lab by using Comic Life to create our own fraction problems!
We have just started our Pioneer Unit, studying the westward movement on the Oregon Trail.  This will
take us to the end of the year.


Third Grade:

Third graders started their Chicago unit in April and are excited to go on their field trip downtown in May. They’ll go on an architectural boat tour and then visit the Chicago History Museum. To tie in with the Chicago unit, students are participating in a “Reading for Pizza Blog” project. They are reading non-fiction books related to Chicago and blogging about them on classroom websites. Students that complete the requirements will receive a deep-dish pizza party at the end of the project. In reading, third graders recently began Beverly Cleary novel studies and are keeping their thoughts written down in a reader’s notebook so they are prepared to have discussions with their classmates. In math, third graders are currently in a multiplication unit and continue to participate in the Rocket Math program to gain mastery in their math facts before moving on to 4th grade. Math- We are working on piloting two different math programs. We are currently in a unit on fractions, decimals and percents. Students are working on finding equivalent fractions and percents. We are also working on addition, subtraction, multiplication and division of fractions in the next two weeks.

Fourth Grade:  Reading-We are currently in a poetry unit. We are working on the different elements of poetry. We are analyzing the differences between poetry and prose. After this week we will begin doing a novel study/book group, which will be student led and directed.  Writing/Social Studies- We are beginning our Caravans unit. This combines writing and social studies for the rest of the year. Students are beginning to explore/research different countries around the world, looking specifically at the culture of the country and how cultures vary around the world. Students will work with a writing partner to write a nonfiction book about a country of their choice. They will also be working with their Caravans group to learn about other countries through an interactive Caravans “game”/simulation. 

Principal’s Report – Dr. Michelle Shinn 

· Would like to introduce Kelly Jackson.  She will be spending a lot of time getting up to speed in the building.

· Family Sharing night is coming up the 24th from 6:30-7:15.  You will see a lot of student work up in the hallway and we are looking forward to welcoming everyone.
· A big thank you to Spirit of 67.  There are several grants for Cherokee and we are excited.
· Looking forward to Staff Appreciation week.  It is the second week in May this year to leave some breathing room from the Home Tour on May 2.
· Jump Rope For Heart is now over. Cherokee alone raised $7,600!
· Cherokee has purchased new “door blocks.” (An example was shown).  These can help keep the classroom doors locked at all times if needed without using keys.
· Four teachers from Cherokee are attending Capture Kid’s Hearts training as part of the Social/Emotional Wellness initiative.  It takes place three days in a row, which is a lot to be out of the classroom.  Please be patient with these teachers.
Guest Speaker: Mr. Simeck, Superintendent of District 67
· Thank you for those who attended the recent parent meeting at Cherokee.  We are sending a communication this week with information regarding more meetings for Cherokee parents regarding the Mandarin program.  There will be meaningful engagement and listening on these issues.  The problem solving will come after the listening.
· Kelly Jackson will be at the forefront of what is next for Cherokee.  We are very excited to have her.
Guest Speaker: Kelly Jackson, Incoming Cherokee Principal
· She thanked the room for inviting her.  She is looking forward to partnering with parents to help their children achieve.
· A priority for her is parent involvement.  Great teachers and really involved parents are the key to success for students and able them to take it to the next level.
· She wants to make herself available.  Her current email is: kjackson@lfschools.net
· This is her 16th year in education.  She has taught at the K-8 level and has been a grade level administrator for 7th and 8th grade in Wilmette.
· The APT gave Kelly some Cherokee pencils, notepads, and Cherokee Cheetahwear T-shirts.
Guest Speaker: Anne Whipple, District 67 Communications
· Anne was very excited to share information regarding the new District 67 website.  It was old, hard to navigate and last re-designed in 2006.
· The process of updating the site has been long and involved.  There were 5 months of meetings.  Ten vendors submitted viable proposals.  The final selection was ultimately the one that said they could do everything that the District brought to the table.  The proposal was submitted to both boards and unanimously approved.  A fall launch is expected.
· The new site will feel different.  There will be parent orientations.  From a parent perspective it will be very exciting because you will be able to make your own homepage and will be responsive to any device (ie iphones).
· There was a question about merging My School Bucks with the signon to D67.  They are continuing to work on it.
· There was one proposal from a LFHS student, which was very exciting.
· Anne stated that her door is always open/phone/email.  They do better work when they hear from parents.
Guest Speaker: Anne Simons, Food Service
· There are quite a few new, less processed food items on the menu.  Food is also being prepared in house more.  There are two options of menus to look at on the website.  One is very detailed and one is not so detailed.
· March was National Nutrition Month.  In wellness class students watched video clips about nutrition.  At lunchtime there were samples of different fruits and veggies for the kids to try.  Some of the examples were edamame, kiwi, grapefruit, cherry tomatoes and kumquat.  The students were excited about it.
· A question was asked as how much of the hot lunches is actually being eaten.  Anne stated that they always encourage the kids to take more fruits and veggies before getting seconds of the main dish.
Committee Reports/Announcements
Spirit of 67 – Katie Ford/Jamie Wolf

· Thursday, May 2nd is the Home Tour.  Please attend or volunteer to help at the house.  Going to be a great event! 
· Don’t forget there are raffle tickets being sold, as well.  They will be available at family sharing night and the day of the event until 3 pm.
· Grants have been approved.  35 were given out and $203,400 awarded in a variety of disciplines.  Everyone is invited to the grants reception at Elawa Farms on 4/25 at 6 pm.   Details will be given about each grant.  Please come see all the great ideas you children will be benefitting from.
· Spirit membership/participation in elementary schools is at 40%.  DPM is a little lower at 38%.  Thank you for your support.
Parent Awareness – Leanne Trela, Kim Wisneski  
· Please let Leanne or Kim know if you have any “Hot Parenting Topics” that you would like help with or that other parents are discussing.  Parent Awareness will continue to produce our own initiatives, like the JumpStart on 5th Grade program, and we will continue to promote the valuable educational opportunities for parents in our community – like the great seminars available from LEAD.  If you think of any ‘Hot Parenting Topics’ that you would like us to bring forward please email Leanne or Kim at any time.  
· JumpStart on 5th Grade is planned for Tuesday, May 14 at 9:30 a.m. in the new Cube at DPM.  The Parent Awareness team is preparing to provide this “parent to parent” panel to provide incoming 5th grade parents information from current 5th grade parents’ perspective.  Current 4th grade parents will receive an email invitation shortly.
Spirit Wear – Jen Lower
· The Executive APT extended the ordering opportunity until March 18th.  We hung signs in hallways during conferences and requested the use of the sandwich board for the week before deadline.  Collected orders for 74 items totaling $1,064.00.  Picked up orders from Kiddles and brought to school for distribution on April 8th.

· Low order volume required us to have the following surplus to be sold at kindergarten and/or fall walk-through: 16 Anniversary shirts, 2 Mandarin shirts, 4 navy short sleeve shirts, 2 cinch bags.
Old Business
· None

New Business 

· None

The meeting adjourned at 10:00.   

Next APT Meeting:  

Wednesday, May 15th at 9:00 at the West Campus Board Room.  This will be a transitional meeting.  Please bring all your binders/flash drives for anyone taking over your position.  Also, please update your google docs with notes/vendor information before this.
Respectfully Submitted, 

Colleen Berto

Cherokee APT Secretary/Communications Director
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